
 
 
 
 
 
 

To: All Ongwanada Staff 
 

From: Darlene Ryan 
 
Date: April 2, 2025. 

MEMO

 

Re:  Continued Freeze on Non-Essential Spending Until Budget Balance 
 

 
Good afternoon, 

 
As we approach the new fiscal year, I wanted to inform you that the previously implemented 
freeze on non-essential spending will continue until our budget has been balanced. This decision 
is crucial to ensure our financial stability and to meet our fiscal goals.  Departmental budgets will 
be forth coming. 

 
We appreciate your understanding and cooperation during this period. Your efforts in adhering to 
these guidelines are vital to our success. 

 
If you have any questions or need further clarification, please do not hesitate to reach out. 

 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Darlene Ryan 
Chief Financial Officer 
 


